
 Institute of Organic Chemistry and Biochemistry of  the ASCR, v.v.i.  

 

Director’s Order               21/2011 

 

Re: Establishment of the Bioinformatics Scientific-Service Team 
 

With effect as of January 1, 2012 , I establish the Bioinformatics  scientific-service 
team. The establishment of this team has been discussed and recommended by the 
Board of the IOCB.  

The purpose of the establishment of the Bioinformatics team is the creation, 
maintenance and expansion of the database of biomedically relevant molecules as part 
of the ELIXIR project and the establishment of a national ELIXIR node at the IOCB. The 
other scientific and service activities of the team include bioinformatic screening, the 
creation of 3D protein models, structure analysis, the study of protein interaction with 
materials, the application of bioinformatics and computational methods. 

The main prerequisite of the further existence of the team is its active participation in 
the ELIXIR infrastructure project and the sustainable financing connected with this 
project. The team shall prepare the background documents for the IOCB’s participation in 
the project, including the technical resolution and co-financing in cooperation with the 
NREN. If the team fails to receive the ELIXIR infrastructure project, its activity will be 
ended. 

1. I appoint RNDr. Jiří Vondrášek, CSc., as the team leader with a 1.0 workload. 
2. The team members shall be: 

a. RNDr. Ota Bludský, CSc., with a 1.0 workload  
b. Mgr. Jiří Vymětal, with a 0.4 workload 
c. Mgr. Jiří Kysilka, with a 0.4 workload 
d. Bc. Boris Fačkovec, with a 0.2 workload 
e. Jan Hermann, with a 0.2 workload 
f. RNDr. Jiří Polách, PhD., with a 0.2 workload 
g. Helena Černá, with a 0.2 workload 

 
3. The workloads of the employees above will be reduced by the respective part in the 

current team and the wages funds will be transferred to the newly established 
Bioinformatics team. 

4. The work areas will be allotted from the areas of the current team in the original 
extent. 

 

Prague, December 21, 2011 

RNDr. Zdeněk Havlas, DrSc. 
Director 


